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Speaker Mcpike: ''The House will come to order. The Chaplain for

today is Reverend Jerry Tews of the Bethlehem Lutheran

church in El:in, Illinois. Reverend Tews is the guest of

Representative Hoeft. The guests in the balcony may wish to

rise anduoin us for the invocation.''

Reverend Tews: ''Almighty God, You have given us this good land as

our heritage. Bless our land with honest industry, truthful

education and an honorable way of life. Save us from

violence, discord and confusion from pride and arrogance

and from every evil form of action. We thank You for the

astonishing variety of races and culture in a world,

country and state. Make us who come from many nations and

with many different languages, a united people. Defend our

liberties and give those whom we have entrusted with the

autiority of government, the spirit of wisdom that there

may be justice and peace in our land. To that end, Almighty
Father, bless these, who hold offices in the government of

this State of Illinois. Aid them in meeting the needs of

unemployed, the poor and the neglected. Let the design of

Your great love shine on the wastes of our wraths and

sorrows . and aid us in bringing peace among nations, peace

in our homes and peace in our hearts. Through Jesus Christ,

our Lord. Amen.''

Speaker Mcpike: '!We'l1 be led in the Pledge of Allegiance by

Representative Olson.''

Olson: pledge Allegiance to the fla: of the United States of

America, and to the Republic for which it stands, one

nation, under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice
for a1l.''

Speaker Mcpike: '!Ro11 Call :or Attendance. Mr. Black.''

Black: ''Thank you very much, Mr. Speaker. Would the record

reflect that Representatives (sic) Kubik, Representatives
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(sic) Wojcik and Representatives (sic) Pedersen, Bernie
Pedersen are excused today.''

Speaker Mcpike: ''Mr. Kubik and Ms. (sic-Mrs.) Wojcik. Mr.

Pedersen. Representative Currie.''

Currie: ''Thanks, Mr. Speaker. Just for the record, the

Representative's name is 'Hoeft' not 'Heft' f'# *

Speaker Mcpike: ''Well, the Reverend told me it was Heft.''

currie: '' on the excused...''

Speaker Mcpike: ''1 take the Word of God over ihe...''

Currie: ''We have Representative LeFlore, Representative LeFlore,

who is excused on account of illness.''

Speaker Mcpike: ''Where is... Mr. Clerk, take the record. One

Hundred-fourteen Members answering the roll call, a quorum

is present. Representative Wennlund.''

Wennlund: ''Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 1 move to.o.suspend the

provisions of Rule 20, #osting requirement, so that House

Resolution 250 can be heard in the Agricultural Committee.

I've spoken to the Chairman...''

Speaker Mcpike:'rHouse Resolution whatr'

Wennlund: ''Two-five-zero.''

Speaker Mcpike: ''Two-five-zero. You heard the Gentleman's Motion

to suspend the posting requirements. Any opposition? No

opposition. Al1 in favor of the Gentleman's Motion, say

'aye'; opposed, 'no'. The 'ayes' have it. Use of the

Attendance Roll Call the Motion carries.'l

Wennlund: ''Thank you.''

Speaker Mcpike: ''Representative Dart. Mr. Dart.''

Dart: ''Thank you, Mr. Speaker. 1 also move to suspend the

appropriate rule so that House Joint Resolution 15 can be

heard in committee tomorrow. This has been...''

Speaker Mcpike: ''HJR 157''

Dart: ''Yes, and this has...''
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Speaker Mcpike: ''...Been cleared with both sides.''

Dart: ''Yes, its been cleared by both sides.''

Speaker Mcpike: ''Been cleared by b0th sides of the aisle. Waiving

the posting requirements. Any opposition? Hearing none, by

use of the Attendance Roll Call, the Gentleman's Motion to

waiving the posting requirements carries. Page 35 of the

Calendar, Consent Calendar, Third Reading, Second Day. Mr.

Clerk, read the Bills. Consent Calendar. Third Reading.

Read the Bi1ls.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 248, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Specialized Living Centers Act. House Bill a Bill for

an Act to amend the Civil Administrative Code of Illinois.

House Bill 470, a Bill for an Act to amend the Illinois

Alcoholism and Other Drug Dependency Act. House Bill 564, a

Bill for an Act to amend the Developmental Disability and

Mental Disability Services Act. House Bill 605, a Bill for

an Act to amend the Solid Waste Planning and Recycling Act.

House Bill 751, a Bill for an Act to amend the Surface Coal

Mining Land Conservation and Reclamation Act. House Bill

763, a Bill for an Act in relation to the Pharmacy Practice

Act. House Bill 837, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Illinois Certified Shorthand Reporters Act. House Bill 941,

a Bill for an Act to amend the Energy Policy and Planning

Act. House Bill 980, a 3i11 for an Act to amend the

lllinois Wage Assignment Act. House Bill 988, a Bill for an

Act to amend the Nurse Agency Licensing Act. House Bill

1003, a Bill for an Act concerning income withholding.

House Bill 1007, a Bill for an Act to amend the Illinois

Public Aid Code. House Bill 1031, a Bill for an Act to

amend the Higher Education Student Assistance Act. House

Bill 1039, a Bill for an Act to amend the Hunter

Interference Prohibition Act. House Bill 1056, a Bill for
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an Act to amend the Illinois Public Aid Code. House Bill

1086, a Bill for an Act to amend the Private Detective,

Private Alarm, and Private Security Act. House Bill 1101, a

Bill for an Act to amend the Court... the Court Reporters

Act. House Bill 1126, a Bill for an Act to amend the Public

Community College Act. House Bill 1153, a B'ill for an Act

to amend the Department of Veterans Affairs Act. House Bill

1162, a Bill for an Act to amend the Code of Civil

Procedure. House Bill 1163, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Environmental Protection Act. House Bill 1194, a Bill for

an Act to amend the Illinois Public Aid Code. House Bill

1208, a Bill for an Act to amend the Barber, Cosmetology,

Esthetics and Nail Technology Act. House Bill 1215, a Bill

for an Act to amend the Consumer Deposit Account Act. House

YBill 1260, a Bill for an Act to amend the Illinois Vehicle

Code. House Bill 1359, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Illinois Vehicle Code. House Bill 1441, a Bill for an Act

to amend the Department of Veterans Affairs Act. Third

Reading of these Bi1ls.''

Speaker Mcpike: ''The question is 'Shall these Bills pass?' All in

favor, vote 'aye'; opposed vote 'no'. Have a11 voted? Have

a1l voted who wish? The Clerk will take the record. On this

Motion, there are lll 'ayes' and 0 'nays'; and thetse Bills,

havin: received a Constitutional Majority, are hereby

declared passed. Consent Calendar, Second Reading, Second

Day. Read the Bills, Mr. Clerk. Representative Currie, in

the Chair.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 239, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Municipal Code. House Bill 671, a Bill for an Act to amend

the Unified Code oi Corrections. House Bill 1543, a Bill

for an Act to amend the Illinois Vehicle Code with

Amendment 1. House Bill 1553, a Bill for an Act to amend
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the Wildlife Code. House Bill 1585, a Bill :or an Act to

amend the Illinois Vehicle Code. House Bill 1611, a Bill

for an Act to amend the Emergency Medical Services Systems

Act. House Bill 1910. a Bill for an Act to amend the

Barber: Cosmetology, Esthetics and Nail Technology Act.

House Bill 1915, a Bill for an Act to amend the lllinois

Professional Land Surveyor Act. House Bill 1933, a Bi.11 for

an Act in relation to the professions. House Bill 2092, a

Bill for an Act in relation to Occupational Therapy. House

Bill 2149, a Bill for an Act to amend the Illinois

Insurance Code. House Bill 2237, a Bill for an Act in

relation to professional regulation. House Bill 2431: a

Bill for an Act to amend the Illinois Historic Preservation

Aqency Act. Second Reading of these Bi1ls.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Second Reading. We'1l go to the

Special Order of Call - Local Government. On page 15 of the

Calendar. House Bill 105, Representative Homer.

Representative Homer. Out of the record. Page of the

Calendar. House Bill 165, Representative Balanoff.

Representative Balanoff? Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 165, à Bill for an Act to amend the Cook

County Forest Preserve District Act. Sec6nd Reading of the

Bill. Amendment l adopted in committee. No Motions filed.

No Floor Amendments. A correctional budget and impact note

has been requested.''

Speaker Currie: ''Has been filed? Hold the Bill on Second. Page

15 of the Calendar. House Bill 168, Representative Lang.

Representative Lang. Out of the record. Page 16 of the

Calendar. House Bill 175, Representative Capparelli.

Capparelli, are you ready? Out of the record. Page 17 of

the Calendar. House Bill 343, Representative Brunsvold.

Representative Brunsvold. Out of the record. Page of the
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Calendar. House Bill 345, Representative Cowlishaw,

Representative Cowlishaw. Out of the record. The Chair

wishes to remind the Members that we do not have a 1ot

weeks left for hearing Bills, and if you're al1 gonna to

take your Bills out of the record, wefre not going meet our

Third Reading deadline. Let's try on page 18 of the

Calendar. House Bill 548, Representative Lang.

Representative Lang. Out of the record. How about 550,

Representative Lang? Out of the record. Page l9. Re...House

Bill 610, Representative Balanoff. 'Balanoff. Out of the

record. And House Bill 611, Balanoff. Out of the record.

Page 20, House Bill 911, Representative Steczo.

Representative Steczo. Clerk, read the Bil1.''

clerk Rossi: ''House 3i1l 911, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Illinois Municipal Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendmentsu''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading, page 21 of the Calendar. House

Bill 979, Representative Maureen Murphy. Clerk, read the

Bi11.''

clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 979....1

Speaker Currie: ''A11 right, Representative, there's just been an
Amendment filed to the Bill, so 'if we could hold

please, until the staff has a chance to look at the

Amendment. Okay, on page 22 of the Calendar, House Bill

1071, Representative Andrea Moore. Representative Moore.

Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1071, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Counties Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 23 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1164, Representative Hoffman, Representative Hoffman.

Clerk, read the 3i1l.''
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Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1164, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Official Bond Payment Act. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 23 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1197, Representative Lang. Clerk, read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1197, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Counties Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Any Floor Amendments? Third Reading. Page 24 of

the Calendar. House Bill 1279, Representative Santiago.

Representative Santiago. Out of the record. And how about

1280, Representative? Also, out of the record. Page 24 of

the Calendar. House Bill 1313, Representative Steczo.

Representative Steczo. Clerk, read the 3i11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1313, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Metropolitan Pier and Exposition Authority Act. Second

Reading of the Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor

Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On the Order of Call - Education,

Second Reading, page 18 of the Calendar. House Bill 521,

éepresentative Balanoff. Clerk, read the Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: 'lHouse Bill 521, the Bill has been read a second

time, previously. Amendment l has been adopted to the Bill.

No further Amendments. A short debate...or a fiscal note

and a state mandates note has been requested.''

Speaker Currie: ''And neither has been filed? Does the requester

of the fiscal and mandates note Act wish to withdraw those

notes? Those...Those requests are withdrawn, and the Bill

will qo to Third Reading. Page 8... Page 20 of the

Calendar. House Bill 822, Representative Schoenberg.

Representative Schoenberg. Out of the record. Page 21 of

the Calendar. House Bill 1032, Representative Black. Clerk,
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read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House 3i11 1032, a Bill éor an Act to amend the

Open Meetings Act. Second Reading of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 23 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1165, Representative Hoffman. Representative Jay

Hoffman. Out of the record. Page 23 of the Calendar.

Representative Morrow, on House Bill 1237. Representative

Morrow. Is the Gentleman in the chamber? Out of the record.

Page 25 of the Calendar. Representative Davis, on House

Bill 1358. Representative Davis. Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1358. The Bill has been read a second

time, previously. No Committee Amendments. No Floor

Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Are there any fiscal or other note requests?''

Clerk Rossi: ''A fiscal note bas been filed on the Bill.''

Speaker Currie: ''...Has been filed? Third Reading. Page 26 of the

Calendar. Representative Martinez, on House Bill 1756,

Representative Martinez. Out of the record. Second

Readings, Elections and State Government. On page 14 of the

Calendar. Representative Giolitto, on House Bill 73.

Representative Giolitto. Out of the record. Page 15 of the

Calendar. House Bill 99, Representative Lang. Out of the

record. Page 15 of the Calendar. Representative McAfee, on

House Bill 109, Representative McAfee. Representative

McAfee. Out of the record. Page 19 of the Calendar.

Representative Mautino, on House Bill 677. Clerk, read the

3i11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 677, a Bill for an Act to require the

Department of State Police to establish a chase...chase...a

Safe Child House Program. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. Floor Amendment offered by
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Speaker Currie: ''Representative Mautino.''

Mautino: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker, Members of the House. Floor

Amendment l will allow local groups and organizations to

participate in the training portion of the Safe House

Program. I ask for adoption of Amendment.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Mautino has moved adoption of

Amendment to House Bill and on that Motion, is there

any discussion? Hearing none, the question is, 'Shall the

Motion be adopted? All in favor say 'aye'; opposed, 'no'.

The 'ayes' have it. The...I'm sorry, Representative Black.''

Black: ''Yeah, thank you very much, Madam Speaker. I know we're in

a hurry, but I do have a question to the Amendmenta''

Speaker Currie: ''The Sponsor indicates he'll respond to your

questione''

Black: ''Thank you very much. Representative, when it states

employing or obtaining volunteer services to assist in the

training session of participants in these Child Safe House

Programs, would the background check apply to these people

if they're qoing to be involved in...something that might

end up by rule? You know, anybody dealing with kids today

is subjected to background tests. Are you... Is your
intent to try and waive that, or do you think doesn't

apply in this case?''

Mautino: ''No, I think that that's in the... think the

background checks should apply to anyone who's involved

with the Safe House Programs.''

Black: ''So, your opinion, this Amendment then would not apply?

That...That...

Mautino: ''Excuse me.''

Black: ''That check would not apply... It's your intent that such

a check would not ap...apply to this kind of program that

March 30, 1993
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you are trying to set up?''

Mautino: ''No, a background check would apply.''

Black: HWould apply?''

Mautino: ''Would apply.''

Black: ''Would apply. Okay, that's what we wanted to ask. Thank

X Otl * K '

Speaker Currie: ''Further discussion. (If) not, all in favor of

the Amendment, signiiy by saying 'aye'; opposed, 'no'. The

'ayes' have it, in the opinion of the Chair. Third Reading.

Any further Amendments? Sorry. Further amendments.''

Clerk Rossi: ''Floor Amendment 2, offered by Representative

Mautino.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Mautino.''

Mautino: ''Yes, thank you. This Amendment...was put together by

the State Police to make a technical correction in the

Bill. Two portions of the...original underlying Bill were

out of synch with the way they currently conduct their

background checks. This would allow for them to qo ahead

and proceed with the background checks as is being done now

with the current Block House Program. ask for adoption of

the Amendmenta''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Mautino has moved the adoption of

Amendment 2 to House Bill 677, and on that Motion, is there

any discussion? Seeing none, al1 in favor signify by sayinq

'aye'; opposed: 'no'. the opinion of the Chair, the

'ayes' have 'it. The Amendment adopted. Are there further

Amendments?''

Clerk Rossi: ''No further Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 21 of the Calendar. House

Bill 915, Representative Hannig. Representative Hannig.

Representative Hannig. Out of the record. On page 21 of the

Calendar. House Bill 937, Representative Rotello.
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Representative Rotello. Out of the record. Page 21 of the

Calendar. House Bill 965, Representative Davis.

Representative Davis. Clerk, read the Bi1l.''

Clerk Roséi: ''House Bill 965, the Bill has been read a second

time, previously. No Committee Amendments. Floor Amendment

offered by Representative Davis.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Davis.''

Davis: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. ...The Amendment to House Bill

965 changes the words 'African-American' to the words of

'minority concerns', and this was an Amendment that was

agreed upon in committee.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Davis has moved adoption of

Amendment l to House Bill 965, and on that, is there any

discussion? Representative Black.''

Black: ''Yeah, thank you very much, Madam Speaker. Will the

Sponsor yield?''

Speaker Currie: ''She indicates she wi1l.''

Black: ''In the Amendment, since you are...changing a term that

think most people...know what the intent is of

'African-American', if we say 'minorities'...staff has

indicated to us some concern about there is no definition

of 'minority' in the underlying' Bill. I'm...I'm just

curious as to whether we might be trying to address your

problem, or make it even more confusing without that

definition.''

Davis: 'L ..Representative, do appreciate your concern. In the

committee...there was concern that one group of people

would be singled out, which would ignore other groups who

also might be experiencing the result of past

discriminations. Therefore, I agreed in committee to change

the word to 'minority', and I feel comfortable that the

people who are on the Council under this...committee title
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will address a1l of those concerns.''

Black: ''Okay. As long as you are aware of that fact, then

that's..athat's fine with us. Thank you.''

Davis: ''Thank you, Sir.''

Speaker Currieë ''Is there further discussion? Seeing none,

hearing none, ...on the Motion to adopt Floor Amendment

to House Bill 965, a11 in favor signiiy by saying 'aye';

opposed, 'no'. In the opinion of the Chair, the 'ayes' have

it. The Amendment is adopted. Further Amendments?f'

Clerk Rossi: ''No further Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Fiscal note requests or...''

Clerk Rossi: ''A iiscal note has been filed.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Still on the Special Call

Elections and State Government, on page 21 of the Calendar.

House Bill 973, Representative McGuire. Representative

McGuire. Out of the record. Page 21 of the Calendar.

Representative Balthis, on House Bill 989. Representative

Balthis. Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House 3ill 989 a Bill for an Act to amend theF

'

Build Illinois Act. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 22 oi the Calendar.

Representative Woolard, on House Bill 1068. Representative

Woolard. Representative Woolard? Representative Woolard?

Out of the record. Special Order of Call

Eng...Environment and Enerqy, Second Readings, on page 16

of the Calendar. Representative Moseley, on House Bill 187.

Out of the record. On page 16 of the Calendar.

Representative Novak, on House Bill 298. Representative

Novak. Out of the record. On page 17 of the Calendar,

Representative Rotello, on House Bill 332, Representative

Rotello. Going once, going twice, out of the record. On
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page 18 of the Calendar, House Bill 510, Representative

Lang. Clerk, read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 510, a Bill for an Act concerning the

Keep Illinois Beautiful Proqram. Second Reading of the

Bill. Amendments l and 2 were adopted in committee. No

Motions filed. Floor Amendment 3, offered by Representative

EZ R 6 * P

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Lang.''

Lang: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. Amendment 3 is a technical

Amendment, correcting a problem with Amendment 2. I move

adoption.''

Speaker Currie: ''fepresentative Lang moves adoption of Amendment

3 to House Bill 510, and on that Motion, is there any

discussion? Hearing none, the question is, 'Shatl the

Motion be adopted?' A11 those in favor signify by saying

'aye'; opposed, 'no'. In the opinion of the Chair, the

'ayes' have it. The Amendment is adopted. Are there further

Amendments?''

Clerk Rossi: ''Floor Amendment 4, offered by Representative Lang.'l

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Lang on Amendment

Lang: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. Amendment 4 is at the suggestion

of the Lieutenant Governor to create a fund for the money

for the Clean and Beautiful Act, or the Keep Illinois

Beautiful Fund. ...This would be public or private sources.

There's no appropriation here. There is (sic There're) no

dollars here. It's just to create a fund for money they
are received. Move adoption.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Lang moves adoption of Amendment

4 to House Bill 510, and on that Motion, the Chair

recognizes the Member from Vermilion, Representative

Black.''

Black: ''Thank you very much, Madam Speaker. Will the Sponsor
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Xield?''

Speaker Currie: ''He indicates he will.''

Black: ''Representative, with the adoption of the...final two

Amendments, does that... Are you aware..? Does that remove

the opposition of Energy and Natural Resources?''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Lang.''

Lang: ''1...1 believe does. The Lieutenant Governor, I believe,

has been working with them, and this is his Amendment. In

fact, these were the Amendments that.o.addressed a very

populous county that had some concerns, as recall.

believe that's correct.''

Black: HThank you. A1l right.''

Speaker Currie: ''Is there further discussion? Hearing none, on

the Motion to adopt Amendment 4 to House Bill 510, a11 in

favor signify by sayinq 'aye; opposed, 'nay'. In the

opinion of the Chair, the 'ayes' have it. The Motion is

adopted. Further Amendments.''

Clerk Rossi: ''No further Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 20 of the Calendar, House

Bill 771, Representative Phelps. Clerk, read the Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 771, a Bill for an Act concerning

alternative fuels. Second Reading of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. Floor Amendment 1, offered by Representative

Phelps.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Phelps.''

Phelps: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker, Ladies and Gentleman of the

House. Amendment l to House Bill 771 makes a technical

change in the definition of alternative fuel. This

Amendment was requested by the Coalition of Natural Gas

Companies, and, as amendedr that organization will be in

support of this legislation. So it 'just is a technical

cleanup of language about the Director of CMS and no...no
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big dealw''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Phelps moves adoption of a

'no-big-deal' Amendment l to House Bill 771, and on that

Motion, is there any discussion? The Chair recognizes the

Representative from Vermilion: Representative Blacko''

Black: ''Thank you very mudh, Madam Speaker. Will the Sponsor

Xield?''

Speaker Currie: ''He indicates he wi11.''

Black: ''Yeah, Representative, this might be a 'big deal'. ...I'm

not sure, and I think you and I stand together on our

support of alternative fuels, but why ...I...I'm at a loss

to understand why you are giving the Director of the

Department of Central Management Services... You... Let me

make sure I understand what you're doing here. Are you

giving authority to CMS to signify what alternative fuels

will be, or are you taking that authority away from the

department?''

Phelps: ''We're not totally takinq away. We just clarified

the...the authority of the director. It's not quite as much

as it was in the original Bi1l.''

Black: ''Youlre not... You don't anticipate...''

Phelps: ''ln other words, this...this board that's set up

wi1l...will make the decisions rather than the director o:

CMSZ'

Black: ''Al1 right. Okay.''

Phelps: ''Okay.''

Black: ,'1...1 understand. Thank you.''

Speaker Currie: ''Further discussion? Hearing none, a1l in favor

of the Gentleman's Motion, indicate by saying 'aye';

opposed, 'no'. In the opinion of the Chair, the 'ayes' have

The Motion is adopted. Are there further Amendments?''

clerk Rossi: ''No further Amendments.''
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Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 20 o: the Calendar,

Representative Woolard, on House Bill 775, Representative

Woolard. Out of the record. On page 20 of the Calendar.

Representative McAfee, on House Bill 787. Clerk, read the

Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 787, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Environmental Protection Act. Second Reading of the Bill.

No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 20 of the Calendar, House

Bill 815, Representative Dart. Representative Dart. Clerk,

read the 3ill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 815, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Illinois Solid Waste Management Act. Second Reading of the

Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendmentsw''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 23 of the Calendar,

Representative Novak, on House Bill 1249, Representative

Novak. Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House 3il1 1249, a Bill for an Act concerninq

hydroelectric power utilization. Second Reading of the

Bill. Amendment adopted in committee. No Motions filed.

No Floor Amendments.'f

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page' 24 of the Calendar,

Representative Steczo, on House Bill 1315, Representative

Steczo. Out of the record. On page 25 of the Calendar,

Representative Levin, on House Bill 1374. Representative

Levin. Out of the record. Hea1th Care and Human Services,

Second Readings, Page 16 of the Calendar. Representative

Granberg, on House Bill 236. Out of the record. On page 17

of the Calendar, Representative Woolard, on House Bill 431.

Out of the record. On page 18 of the Calendar,

Representative Ronen, on House Bill 553. Representative

Ronen. Out of the record. On page 18 of the Calendar, House
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Bill 554, Representative Andrea Moore. Clerk, read the

B i l 1 . ''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 554, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Counties Code. Second Readin: of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.î'

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 21 of the Calendar.

Representative Ostenburg, on House Bill 948. Out of the

record. On page 22 of the Calendar... believe there's

Amendments iiled to that Bill, too. On page 23 of the

Calendar, Representative Pugh, on House Bill 1213,

Representative Pugh. Are you ready? Clerk, read the Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1213, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Illinois Public Aid Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 24 of the Calendar, House

Bill 1271, Representative Lou Jones. Representative Jones.

Out of the record. Housing and Economic Development, Second

Readings, on page 18 of the Calendar. Representative

Pedersen, on House Bill 539. Representative Pedersen. Out

of the record. On page 19 of the Calendar, Representative

Younge, on House Bill 652. Representative Younge. Out of

the record. On page 22 of the Calendar, Representative

Turner, on House Bill 1150... Sorry, 1060. Representative

Turner. Representative Turner. Out of the record. Page 31

of the Calendar. Representative Morrow, on House 3i1l 1238.

Representative Morrow. Representative Morrow. Out oi the

record. Labor, Second Reading, on page 25 of the Calendar.

Representative Davis, on House Bill 136.6. Representative

Davis. Do you wish to call this Bill? Out of the record.

And 1367 also? Out of the record. Professional Regulation,

Second Reading, on page 16 of the Calendar. Representative

Hicks, on House Bill 208. Representative Hicks. Out of the
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record. Representative Steczo, Page 16 of the Calendar.

House Bill 210. Representative Steczo. Out of the record.

Paqe 16 of the Calendar, House Bill 213, Representative Lou

Jones. Representative Lou Jones. Out of the record. Page 17

of the Calendar. House Bill 450, Representative McAfee. Out

of the record. Page 19 of the Calendar. Representative

Santiago. House Bill 715. Representative Santiago. Out of

the record. Public Utilities, Second Readings. Page 16 of

the Calendar. Representative Hicks, on House Bill 194.

Representative Hicks. Out of the record. Page 17 of the

Calendar. House Bill 479, Representative Woolard.

Representative Woolard. Out of the record. Page 18 of the

Calendar. House Bill 506, Representative Mulligan. Clerk,

read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 506, a Bill for an Act amending the

Emerqency Telephone System Act. Second Reading of the Bill.

No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 18 of the Calendar. House

Bill 544, Representative ' Shirley Jones. Representative

Shirley Jones. Out of the record. Page 20 of the Calendar.

House Bill 772, Representative Phelps. Representative

Phelps. Representative Phelps? Phelps? Representative

Phelps? Clerk, read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 772, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Public Utilities Act. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.f'

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 21 of the Calendar.

Representative Balanoff. House Bill 991, Representative

Balanoff. ls the Member in the chamber? Representative...

Clerk, read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 991, a Bill for an Act amending the

Public Utilities Act. Second Reading of the Bill. No
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Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: 'lThird Reading. On the Special Order of Revenue,

Second Reading, on page 15 of the Calendar. Representative

Lang, on House Bill 169. Out of the record. Page 20 of the

Calendar. Representative Woolard, on House Bill 798.

Representative Woolard. Out of the record. Roads and

Transportation, Second Reading on page 15 of the Calendar.

House Bill 115, Representative Weaver. Clerk, read the

Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 115, a Bill for an Act amending the

Illinois Vehicle Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. Floor Amendment offered by

Representative Weaver.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Weaver.''

Weaver: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. I'd like to withdraw Amendment

Please.''

Speaker Currie: ''Does the' Gentleman have leave to withdraw

Amendment 1? Leave is granted. Further Amendments.''

Clerk Rossi: ''Amendment offered by Representative Weaver.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Weaver.''

Weaver: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. Amendment 2 changes the Bill

slightly. It establishes..o''

Speaker Currie: ''l'm sorry, excuse me...excuse me. Apparently

this Amendment is not yet printed, Representative, so we

would ask you...to hold the Bill at this time till we...''

Weaver: ''Very good.''

Speaker Currie: ''...are able to print On page of the

Calendar. House Bill Representative Giorqi.

Representative Giorgi. Out of the record. Page 19 of the

Calendar. Representative Hartke, on House Bill 673,

Representative Hartke. Out of the record. Page 20 of the

Calendar. Representative Balanoff, on House Bill 897,
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Representative Balanoff. Do you wish to move this Bill? Out

of the record. On page 22 of the Calendar. Representative

Churchill, on House Bill 1077. Representative Churchill.

Representative Churchill in the chamber? Out of the record.

On page 23 of the Calendar. House Bill 1224, Representative

Giolitto. Representative Giolitto. Representative Giolitto,

do you want Do you want to move this Bill? Clerk,

read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1224, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Civil Administrative Code of Illinois. Second Reading of

the Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On paqe 25 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1360, Representative Hartke. Representative Hartke.

Clerk, read the Bi11.''

clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1360, a Bill for an Act to amend the

Illinois Vehicle Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendïents. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Constitutional Officers, Second

Readings. Page 17 of the Calendar. Representative Balanoff,

on House Bill 318. Representative Balanoff. You were here

just a minute ago. Qut of the record. On page 17 of the
Calendar. House Bill 325, Representative Novak.

Representative Novak. Clerk, read the 3ill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 325, a Bill for an Act amending the

Illinois Vehicle Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No

committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page of the Calendar.

Representative LeFlore. House Bill 363. Is anyone handlin:

that Bill for Representative LeFlore? Out of the record.

Page 19 of the Calendar. House Bill 596, Representative

Black. Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 596, a 3i11 for an Act amending the
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Illinois Vehicle Code. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 22 of the Calendar.

Representative Homer on House Bill 1052. Representative

Homer. Representative Homer. Out of the record. Page 24 of

the Calendar. House Bill 13... I'm sorry, Representative

Homer is here. Clerk, read the Bill, House Bill 1052.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1052, a Bill for an Act amending the

State Treasurer Act. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Readinq. On page 24 of the Calendar.

House...Bi11...1342 on page 24 of the Calendar.

Representative Flowers. Representative Flowers. Out of the

record. Wedre prepared to adjourn. Are there any
announcements? Motions? ...The Chair recognizes

Representative Schakowsky for a Motion. Representative

Schakowsky.''

Schakowsky: ''Thank you, Speaker. rise and ask the House to

waive the posting requirements for House Bill 2244. There's

agreement with the chairman to do that.''

Speaker Currie: ''And for what committee?''

Schakowsky: ''That's for Judiciary 1.,'

Speaker Currie: ''Judiciary 1, and have you cleared the Motion

with the Minority Spokesman?''

Schakowsky: believe the chairman has.''

Speaker Currie: ''On the Motion, is there any discussion?

Representative Black.''

Blackl ''Thank you very much, Madam Speaker. Our Spokesperson says

that this has not been discussed with her at all, and in

the absence of any discussion, assume our Spokesperson

would object to waiving the posting requirement.''
Speaker Currie: ''So, we'11 1et the Motion sit for a moment.
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Perhaps you'd like to talk to the Minority Spokesman. For

what reason does Representative Homer arise?''

Homer: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. I'd like to move to table House

Bill 2321, o: which I'm the Chief Sponsoro''

Speaker Currie: ''The Motion is to table House Bill 23217''

Homer: ''Yes Ma'am.''#

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Homer's 2321. Is there leave?

Leave is granted. The Bill is tabled. Agreed Resolutions.n

Clerk Rossi: ''House...House Resolution 357: offered by

Representative Younge. House Resolution 358, offered by

Representative Currie. House Resolution 359, offered by

Representative Lopez. House Resolution 360: offered by

Representative Lopez. House Resolution 361, offered by

Representative Delaegher. House Resolution 362, offered by

Representative Delaeghqr. House Resolution 363, offered by

Representative Kubik. House Resolution 364, offered by

Representative Tim Johnson. House Resolution 366, offered

by Representative Novak. House Resolution 367, offered by

Representative Moseley. House Resolution 368, offered by

Representative Parke. House Resolution 369, offered by

Representative Parke. House Resolution 370, offered by

Representative Parke. House Resolution 371, offered by

Representative Parke. 'House Resolution 372, offered by

Representative Parke. House Resolution 373, offered by

Representative Hoeft. House Resolution 374, offered by

Representative Weller. House Resolution 375, offered by

Representative Santiago. House Resolution 376, offered by

Speaker Madigan. Senate Joint Resolution 37, offered by

Representative Kubik. House Resolution 39, offered by

Representative Lang.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Giorgi moves adoption of the

Agreed Resolutions. Al1 favor signify by saying 'aye';
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opposed, 'no'. In the opinion of the Chair, the 'ayes' have

it. The Agreed Resolutions are adopted. Death Resolutions.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Resolution 356, offered by Representative

Morrow with respect to the memory of Wayman Merrill,

House Resolution 365, offered by Representative Tim

Johnson with respect to the memory of Edna E. Strogh.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Giorgi moves adoption of the

Death Resolutions. All in favor signify by saying 'aye';

opposed, fno'. ln the opinion of the Chair, the 'ayes' have

The Resolutions are adopted. Further business to come

before the chamber. The Chair recognizes the Member from

Dupage, Representative Cowlishaw. For what reason do you

rise?''

Cowlishaw: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. 1 filed a... Representative
I

Daniels and I filed a slip there a moment ago to waive the

posting requirements on House Bill 39 for the Elementary

and Secondary Education Committee tomorrow morning.

believe that there was some mixuup last week. This is

actually Representative Daniels' Bill. I'm just carrying it
for him in the committee. It was supposed to be reposted

for this week and somehow or other, that...that didn't

happen. have not been able to reach Representative

Brunsvold this morning to...in order to talk to him about

this. And so, since I can't find him, seems like the

only thing I can do is just stand and ask you might be

willing to waive the posting requirements on Representative

Daniels' Bil1.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative, my information is that there is

not agreement with the Majority Party Members of the

(sic-Elementary and Secondary) Education Committee

approve your Motion. So you are asking for leave, leave

is not granted. Do you wish to pursue the Motion?
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Representativea''

Cowlishaw: ''Representative...l mean...''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Cowlishawp''

Cowlishaw: ''Madam Speaker, last week there was, I think, an

honest misunderstanding that occurred as a result of the

way the postings were done. We had two subcommittees of the

Elementary and Secondary Education Committee and then, of
'

rse we also had the full committee meeting lastcou ,

Wednesday from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. The standard

procedure was that every Bill that was posted a

subcommittee was also posted in the full committee. And,

although it was not specifically articulated, most of us

believed that that meant if there was some Bill that had

been assigned to a subcommittee and was also posted last

Wednesday for the full committee, that because we ran out

of time in the subcommittee, we would still be able to have

it heard this week in the full committee. Now maybe that

was just an honest misunderstanding, because I believe
Representative Brunsvold later said that 'No, that was not

the reason lhey had posted these Bills in both the

subcommittee and the full committee.' Madam Speaker,

would submit to you that there are a rather substantial

number of Bills, sponsored by people on both sides of this

aisle, who got caught that misunderstanding. am not

standing here and asking you to waive the posting

requirements on the eight or nine Bills of which am the

Sponsor that got lost in that misunderstanding, nor for any

of my other colleagues on either side of this aisle. 1 am

simply asking to have the posting requirements suspended

for one Bill for my Leader.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative, could we ask you to hold that

Motion for a few moments?''
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Cowlishaw: ''Yes.''

Speaker Currie: ''We are trying to check further with the Members

of that committee, and we'd appreciate your patience.''

Cowlishaw: ''Thank you very much.''

Speaker Currie: you would just hold the Motion for a few
minutes. Are there other Motions? Other issues?

Representative Hartke, for what reason do you arise?''

Hartke: ''Just to remind you that the Transportation Committee

will meet immediately following the adjournment. We have a

short Amendment (sic-agenda). There are 32 Members on that

committee. hope to conclude in about 45 minutes, which

will allow other Members to...to get to the other

committees which are posted between 1:00 and 4:00.''

Speaker Currie: ''Thank you. Representative Schakowsky, for what

reason do you rise?''

Schakowsky: ''Thank you, Speaker. rise again to ask to waive

the posting requirements for House Bill 2244. There has

been an agreement with the Minority Spokesman.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Schakowsky moves to suspend the

posting requirements on that Bill. On...On that,

Representative Black. Representative Black.''

Black: ''I want some inherent fairness. Now, we bent over

backwards to cooperate with you. You put our request on

hold. You've got this Calendar here that's a hundred-sixty

some Democrat Bills and eight Republican Bills. Now, if

youfre gonna put Ms. Cowlishaw's Bill or request on hold,

then we're going to put that request on hold. Some basic

fairness here, Madam Speaker.''

Speaker Currie: ''Fine. If you wanna put it on hold, put it on

ho ld . ''

Black: ''Thank you.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Schakowsky, do you want to got to
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a yote or would you like to delay your Motion until we've

heard the other? It takes 71 votes, Representative. Are

there further announcements? Motions? Let's return to

Second Readings. On page 16 of the Calendar. House Bill

694, Representative Turner. On the Order of Financial

Institutions. Representative Turner. Out of the record. On

Consumer Protection, Second Readings. On page 19 of the

Calendar. Representative Schakowsky, on House Bill 698. Out

of the record. (House Bi11) 1017, Representative

Schakowsky. Clerk, read the Bill. Page 21 of the Calendar.

House Bill 1017.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1017, a Bill :or an Act amending the

Consumer Fraud and Deceptive Business Practices Act. Second

Reading of the Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor

Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 22 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1079, Representative Churchill. Representative

Churchill. Out of the record. Page 25 of the Calendar.

Representative Ronen, on House Bill 1379. Do you wish to

proceed? Clerk, read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1379, a Bill for an Act amending the

Travel Promotion Consumer Protectiin Act. Second Reading of

the Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On the Order oi State Operations,

page 19 of the Calendar. Representative Hicks, on House

Bill 601. Representative Hicks. Out of the record. On the

Agriculture and Conservation Second Reading Call, on page

18 of the Calendar. Representative Schoenberg, on House

Bill 581. Representative Schoenberg. Out of the record.

Page 19 of the Calendar. Representative Moseley on House

Bill 690, Representative Moseley. Representative Moseley.

Representative Moseley? House Bill 690. Would you like to
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call it? Out of the record. On page 20 of the Calendar.

Representative Hartke, on House Bill 762. Representative

Hartke. Out of the record. On page 22 of the Calendar.

Representative Churchill, on House Bill 1074,

Representative Churchill. Out of the record. On the

Insurance Call, page 23 of the Calendar. Representative

Laurino, on House Bill 1229. Representative Laurino. Out of

the record. On Veterans, Second Readin: Call, on page 20 of

the Calendar. Representative Martinez, on House Bill 800:

Representative Martinez. Out of the record. On page 20 of

the Calendar. Representative Novak, House Bill 839. Clerk,

read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 839, a Bill for an Act concerning

veterans. Second Reading of the Bill. Amendment 1 adopted

in committee. No Motions filed. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 26 of the Calendar.

Representative Saviano. House Bill 1791. Clerk: read the

B i l l . ''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1791, a Bill for an Act amending the

Vietnam Veterans Act. Second Reading of the 3ill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On the Order of Civil Justice,

Second Readings, page 16 of the Calendar. Representative

Pugh, on House Bill 224. Representative Pugh. Are you ready

for this Bill to be called, Sir? House Bill 224. Out of the

record. On page of the Calendar. House Bill 323,

Representative Hoffman. Representative Hoffman. Clerk, read

the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House 3i11 323, a Bill for an Act amending the

Adoption Act. Second Reading of the 3i11. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 17 of the Calendar. House
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Bill 376, Representative Burke. Representative Burke. Out

of the record. On page 18 of the Calendar. House Bill 543,

Representative Blagojevich. Representative Blagojevich. Out
of the record. On page 672... I'm sorry, on page 19 of the

Calendar. House Bill 672, Representative Giorgi.
%
'àepresentative Giorgi. You want to call your Bill? Out of

the record. On page 19 of the Calendar. House Bill 675,

Representative Giglio. Representative Giglio. Out of the

record. Page 21 of the Calendar. House Bill 1004,

Representative Leitch. Clerk, read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1004, a Bill for an Act amending the

Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act. Second

Reading of the Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor

Amendments.''

speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. And wefll go back to

Representative Giglio, on House Bill 675, page 19 of the

Calendar. Clerk, read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 675, a Bill for an Act amending the

Illinois Vehicle Code. Second Reading oi the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 21 of the Calendar.

Representative Homer, on House Bill 1025. Representative

Homer. Out of the record. (House Bil1) 1029, Representative

Homer? Clerk, read the Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1029, a Bill for an âct amending the

Unified Code of Corrections. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. House Bill 1094, on page 22 of

the Calendar. Representative Laurino. Representative

Laurino. Out of the record. Page 23 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1189, Representative Dart. Clerk, read the Bill. Oh,

wait, sorry. We'll come right back to Laurino. Go ahead,
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let's do Dart.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1189, a Bill for an Act amendin: the

Liquor Control Act. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. And then welre going to go back

to Representative Laurino. Page 22 on the Calendar. House

Bill 1094. Where'd he go? Where did Laurino go?''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1094, a Bill for an Act in relation to

security guards. Second Reading of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Representative Laurino, do you

also wish to move House Bill 1109? Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1109, a Bill for an Act amending the

Criminal Code of 1961. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 23 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1219, Representative McAfee. Out of the record. On

page 24 of the Calendar. House Bill 1251, Representative

Granberg. Representative Granberg. Out of the record. Page

24 of the Calendar. House Bill 1272, Representative Lopez.

Out of the record. Page 24 of the Calendar. House Bill

1277, Representative Santiago. Representative Santiago. Out

of the record. Page 24 of the Calendar. House Bill 1304,

Representative Skinner. Representative Skinner. Clerk, read

the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1304, a Bill for an Act amending the

Illinois Marriage and Dissolution of Marriage Act. Second

Reading of the Bill. Amendment l adopted in committee. No

Motions filed. Floor Amendment 2, Number l...Amendment 2

offered by Representative Skinner.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Skinneru''

Skinner: ''This takes the word 'contempt' out of the Bill. It was
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.a...a typo the last time around.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Skinner moves adoption of the

Amendment 2 to House Bill 1304, and on' that question,

Representative Granberg.''

Granberg: ''Will the...Gentleman yield?''

Skinner: ''Sure.''

Speaker Currie: ''He indicates he wi11.''

Granberg: 'L ..Representative, do you suppose... This Amendment

addresses a typographical error?''

Skinner: ''Well, its basically a screw-up in drafting.''

Granberg: ''ls the typographical error a screw-up in drafting?

does nothing substantiver'

Skinner: ''Actually, it makes the Bill a 1ot better.''

Granberg: ''It takes... It does not allow enforcement by a parent

through a contempt action?''

Skinner: ''I'm sorry. can't hear youo''

Granberg: 'Q t does not allow enforcement by a parent through a

contempt action in courts?''

Skinner: ''What we're attempting to do is to...''

Granberg: ''But that's...that's a typographical error?''

Skinner: ''That...that word should not have been in there. We...

The first version of the Bill had 'contempt' written in it

several times. We took it out every time, except this

t i me . ''

Granberg: ''So...so what does the Amendment... What does the

Amendment do? takes out 'contemptl.''

Skinner: ''It takes out that word. Yes.''

Granberg: ''So how does that impact the Bill? It will take out the

enforcement. A parent will not be allowed...''

Skinner: ''If there is an order, it would not be called a contempt

order.''

Granberg: ''What would it be called?''
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Skinner: ''Just an order.''

Granberg: !'So would not... There would be no contempt

citation, no contempt action.''

Skinner: ''That's correct. That is the intent of the...the

legislation.''

Granberg: ''...Is there any opposition to this Amendment,

Representative?''

Skinner: can't imagine why.''

Granberg: 'fI can. ...Madam Speaker, at the appropriate time, 1'd

ask for a Roll Call Vote on this Amendment.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Dunn, the Gentleman from Macon.''

Dunn: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker, Ladies and Gentlemen of the

House. Will the Sponsor yield for a question?''

Speaker Currie: ''He indicates he will.''

Skinner: ''Anytime, to Representative Dunn.''

Dunn: ''Would you please explain what this Amendment proposes to

do?''

Skinner: ''It eliminates the word 'contempt' from the lanquage of

the Amendment which was adopted in committee.''

Dunn: ''And don't have the Bill front of me, don't have the

original Amendment. If that succeeds, then what does the

3il1 do, as amended?''

Skinner: ' ''...I've got several of these visitation Bills. have

to figure out which one this one is.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative, if you'd like, we could take

this Bill out of the record.''

S k i nne r : ''Oh no . ''#'

Speaker Currie: ''We could figure out what Bill this is, and come

back to it another day.''

Skinner: ''We...We wouldn't wanna do that.''

Speaker Currie: ''Well, we might.''

Skinner: ''Well, if it's in your judgment that we should, I would
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make up visitation time when it has been...denied a

non-custodial parent.''

Dunn: ''And is that what the Amendment does?f'

Skinner: ''I'm sorry?''

Dunn: ''That doesn't seem to be what the Amendment does. Maybe

we...maybe we oughta take this out of the record, get this

straightened out. don't know whether I (sic - am) ëor or

opposed 'to this Bill, but this is a very important subject

matter...'

Skinner: *We11, certainly...certainly the..wn

Dunn: '' ..we are doing here..m''

Skinner: ''...the Bill is an impor..ois an important Bill. ...The

Amendment is certainly not an important Amendment.''

Speaker Currie: ''Well, would...would you, Representative

Skinner, would you like to withdraw the Amendment?e

Skinner: ''No, I'm certainly not going to withdraw the Amendment

because it's...''

Speaker Currie: nIf it's not important, then why would we wanna

do it?''

Skinner: ''Because 1 don't want the word 'contempt' in the Bi1l.
''

Speaker Currie: 'The Chair's advice would be you might wanna take

this out' of the record so that you could have a little

heart-to-heart with Representative Dunn.''

Skinner: ''I would be happy to.''

'' k O t OX the record. Coeo re gonna QoSpeaker Currie: Than you. u c .

back to House Bill 1219 on page 23 of the Calendar.

Representative McAfee. Clerk, read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1219, a Bill for an Act amending the

Code of Civil Procedure. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments./

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. We'1l also pick up on page 24 of

the Calendar. House Bill 1254, Representattve Granberg.
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Clerk, read the Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1254, a Bill for an Act amending the

Probation and Probation Officers Act. Second Readin: of the

Bill. No Com...No Committee Amendments. No Floor

Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Readinq. On page 24 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1347, Representative Burke. Representative Burke. Out

of the record. Page 25 of the Calendar. Representative

Schakowsky, on House Bill 1356. Clerk, read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1356, a Bill for an Act amending the

Criminal Code of 1961. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 25 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1362, Representative Sheehy. Representative Sheehy.

Out of the record. On page 25 of the Calendar. House Bill

1153, Representative Dart. Clerk, read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1453, a Bill for an Act amending the

Criminal Code of 1961. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 27 of the Calendar. House

Bill 1900, Representative Hoffman, Representative Hoffman.

Clerk, read the Bi1l.''

Clerk 'Rossi: ''House 3i1l 1900 a Bill for an Act amending the

Bill of Rights for Victims and Witnesses oi Violent Crime

Act. Second Readin: of the Bill. No Committee Amendments.

No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Page 27 of the Calendar. House

Bill 12... I'm sorry, 1901, Representative Lang. Clerk,

read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1901, a Bill for an Act amending the

Illinois Criminal Justice Iniormation Act. Second Reading

of the Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''
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Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. House Bill 1903. Page 27 of the

Calendar. Clerk, read the Bill. Representative Lang.''

Clerk Rossi: NHouse Bill 1903, a Bill for an Act amending the

Unified Code of Corrections. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading, and House Bill 1907 on page 27 of

the Calendar, Representative Lang. Clerk: read the Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1907, a Bill for an Act amending the

Code of Criminal Procedure of 1963. Second Reading of the

Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On page 27 of the Calendar.

House...2l86, Representative Homer. Representative Homer.

Clerk, read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 2186, a Bill for an Act amending the

Illinois Domestic Violence Act. Second Reading of the Bill.

No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendmentso''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. On the Special Order of Call -

Business and Job Development, Second Readings, on page 22

of the Calendar. House Bill 1047, Representative Turner.

Representative Turner. Out of the record. Page 24 of the

Calendar. House Bill 1292, Representative Deering.

Representative Deering. Representative Deering?

Representative Deering? Would you like to call your Bill,

Representative? Clerk, read the Bi11.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1292, a Bill for an Act in relation to

mining. Second Reading of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Rbading. On page 24 of the Calendar. House

3ill 1320, Representative Rotello. Representative Rotello.

Out of the record. Page 27 of the Calendar. House Bill

2074, Representative Hicks. Representative Hicks. Out of

the record. Paqe 28 of the Calendar. House Bill 2223,
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Representative Santiago. Representative Santiago. Out of

the record. On page 28 of the Calendar. House Bill 2417,

Representative Moore, Eugene Moore. Clerk, read the Bil1.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 2417, a Bill for an Act concerning

student aid. Second Reading of the Bill. No Committee

Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. State and Local Government Call,

Second Readings, on page 18 of the Calendar. Representative

Lang, on House Bill 575. Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 575, a Bill for an Act concerning

consumer contracts. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. Floor Amendment offered by

Representative Lang.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Lang, on Amendment to House

Bill 575.''

Lang: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker, this is an Agreed Amendment

doing two things: deleting the requirement for ten-point

type and to changing the effective date of the Bill to

January 1995. I move adoption.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Lang moves adoption of Amendment

1 to House Bill 575, and on that Motion, is there any

discussion? The Chair recognizes the Member from Vermilion,

Representative Black.''

Black: ''Thank you very much, Madam Speaker. May yield to

Representative Parke?''

Speaker Currie: ''The Chair recognizes Representative Parke.''

Parke: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. To the Sponsor of Amendment

I'd like to ask a question.''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Lang indicates he will yield to a

question, Representative Parke.''

Parke: ''What is the purpose of changing the effective date to

January 1 of '95?''
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Lang: ''Many of the parties that have currently printed contracts

asked for time to use them up, so we...changed the

effective date to 1995.9'

Parke: ''And the reason why they're gonna have to use up these

forms is because it would be an expense to them?''

Lang: '' Presumably.''

Parke: ''So presumably, then, so the underlying 3il1 will cost

people if they don't use up their forms by that date; then

there will be a cost to all...the people in real estate and

insurance and every other people that write contracts. Am

right, then?''

Lang: ''This is not the time, Representative, to..oto debate the

underlying Bill. If you have a concern about the cost of

the underlying Bill, would think you would be the first

vote on board this Amendment. So, I'm not gonna answer any

questions about the underlying Bill. It's a waste of the

time of the House of Representatives. We're debating an

Amendment.''

Parke: ''Well the Amendment is what I'm arguing, also, because

there is an effective cost, and that's what I am t/ying to

brin: out to the Body, whether you are happy with that or
' not . ''

Lang: ''This Amendment has no cost. It was requested by the very

parties you're concerned about, and the Amendment is

proposed to accommodate them - by agreement.''

Parke: ''You have answered my question. Thank you,

Representative.''

Speaker Currie: 'Qs there further discussion? Hearing none, the

Gentleman moves adoption of Amendment l to House Bill 575.

A1l in favor signify by saying 'aye'l opposed, 'no'. In the

opinion of the Chair, the fayes' have it. The Amendment is

adopted. Is (sic-Are) there further Amendments?''
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Clerk Rossik' ''No further Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Let's return to Constitutional

Officers, Second Readings. On page 17 of the Calendar.

Representative Balanoff, on House Bill 318, Representative

'Balanoff. Tony, did we move 325... Representative Flowers.

On page 24 of the Calendar. House Bill l352(sic-l342).

Clerk, read the Bill. It's on page 24 oi the Calendar,

House Bill 1342. Clerk, read the Bill.''

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 1342, a Bill for an Act concerning

minority and female franchise investment. Second Reading of

the Bill. No Commiytee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. We could go to the Order of

Pensions, Second Readings. On page 24 of the Calendar.

House Bill 1299, Representative Granberg. Representative

Granberg. Out of the record. Turning to the Second Reading

Calendar, on Educatioh Bills, on page 18 o: the Calendar.

House Bill 525, Representative Brunsvold. believe that's

still waiting for a fiscal note. On page 20 of the

Calendar. Representative Schoenberg, on House Bill 822.

Representative Schoenberg. Out of the record. On page 23 of

the Calendar. House Bill 1165, Representative Hoffman.

Representative Hoffman. Out of the record. On page 23 of

the Calendar. Representative Morrow, on H6use Bill 1237.

Representative Morrow. Representative Morrow. Out of the

record. On page 26 of the Calendar. House Bill 1756,

Representative Martinez. Representative Martinez. Out of

the record. Second Reading, Elections and State Government

Calendar. Let's give these Bills another try, and,

remember, we don't have a lot of time on Second Readings.

Maybe it's time to call some of these Bills. Page 14 of the

Calendar. House Bill 73, Representative Giolitto.

Representative Giolitto. Are you ready to call this Bill?
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On Second Reading? Out of the record. On page 15, House

Bill 99, Representative Lang. Out of the record. On page 15

of the Calendar. House Bill 109, Representative McAfee. 0ut

of the record. On page l9. House Bill Representative

LeFlore. Is anyone prepared to handle that Bill for

Representative LeFlore? Out of the record. Page 21 of the

Calendar. Representative Hannig, on House Bill 915,

Representative Hannig. Representative Hannig. Out of the

record. On page 21 of the Calendar. Representative Rotello,

on House Bill 937, Representative Rotello. Representative

Rotello. Out of the record. On page 21 of the Calendar.

Representative McGuire, on House Bill 973. Representative

McGuire. Out of the record. On page 22 of the Calendar.

Representative Woolard, on House Bill 1068.

One-zero-six-eight. Representative Woolard. Clerk, read the

Bi1l.''

Clerk Rossi: OHouse Bill 1068, a Bill for an Act amending the

Civil Administrative Code oi Illinois. Second Reading of

the Bill. No Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments.''

Speaker Currie: ''Third Reading. Environment and Energy Call,

Second Readings, on page 16 of the Calendar. House Bill

187, Representative Moseley. Representative Moseley. Out of

the record. Page 16 of the Calendar. Representative Novak,

on House Bill 298, Representative Novak. Out of the record.

On page 17 of the Calendar. Representative Rotello, House

Bill 332. Representative Rotello. Out of the record. On

page 20 of the Calendar. House Bill 775, Representative

Woolard. Representative Woolard. House Bill 775. Out of the

record. Page 20 of the Calendar. Representative McAfee,

House Bill 787. Representative McAfee. Out of the record.

Page 24 of the Calendar. Representative Steczo, on House

Bill 1315, Representative Steczo. Out of the record. Page

39



STATE OF ILLINOIS
88th GENERAL ASSEMBLY
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
TRANSCRIPTION DEBATE

32nd Leqislative Day March 30, 1993

25 of the Calendar. Representative Levin. Representative

Levin. House Bill 1371. House Bill 1374. Out of the

record. On the Second Readings, Health Care and Human

Services, paqe 16 of the Calendar. Representative

Granberg, on House Bill 236. Representative Granberg. Out

of the record. On page 17 of the Calendar, Representative

Woolard. How 'bout House Bill 131, Representative Woolard?

Out of the record. On page 18 of the Calendar,

Representative Ronen, on House Bill 553, Representative

Ronen. Clerk, read the Bill, House Bill 553.'1

Clerk Rossi: ''House Bill 553, a Bill for an Act concerning

nutrition outreach. Second Reading of the Bill. No

Committee Amendments. No Floor Amendments. A fiscal note

has been requested on the Bill.''

Speaker Currie: ''Has the fiscal note been filed? Fiscal note has

not been filed. The Bill will remain on Second Reading.

Page 21 of the Calendar. Representative Ostenburg, on House

Bill 948. (House Bi11) 948. Representative Ostenburg.

Out of the record. On page 22 of the Calendar,

Representative Churchill, on House Bill 1081. Out of the

record. And on page 24'of the Calendar, Representative Lou

Jones, House Bill 1271. Representative Lou Jones.

Representative Lou Jones? Representative Lou Jones? Out

of the record. Housing and Economic Development, Second

Reading. believe we're, actually, ready to go to...a

Motion that the Chair had invited Representative Cowlishaw

to...delay. I believe that we are ready with a definitive

answer on that Motion. So, Representative Cowlishaw, if

you would like to restate the Motion, which was to suspend

the posting rules so that House Bill 39 could be heard in

Elementary and Secondary Committee tomorrow. And, ...on

that Motion...on that Motion, is there any discussion? The
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Chair recognizes Representative...Brunsvold.

Representative Brunsvold, from Rock Island, on the Motion.''

Brunsvold: ''Thank you, Madam Speaker. ...This Bill was posted in

subcommittee a number of times and was not called, and 1

would oppose the Lady's Motion to..odischarge...or suspend

the posting rules for...full committee tomorrow.''

Speaker Currie: 'Q s there further discussion on the Motion?

Representative Black, the Member from Vermilion.''

Black: ''I have an inquiry of the Chair, Madam Speaker.''

Speaker Currie: ''State your inquiry.''

Black: lfpursuant to Rule ...it says the Committee Chairman

'shall', not 'may', set the Bill for hearing. If

the...chairman is saying that he set the Bill for hearing

in subcommittee, then I would ask the Chair to...so

indicate that if 35% of the Members of that committee

may...then request, as Rule 27 would seem to indicate, that

that Bill be posted for a hearing.''

Speaker Currie: ''Would you identify, again, what section you're

reading from, Representative?''

Black: ''Yes. Section 27. It's on page 15 of the new, and

often-amended, Rule Book.''

Speaker Currie: ''Well, think the fule is pretty clear,

Representative, but I don't know what Ehe relevance of this

rule is to the Motion that Representative Cowlishaw has put

before the Body. Is there further discussion on that.o.on

that Motion?''

Black: '' Madam Speaker?''

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Black.''

Black: ''Yes, thank you very much. I've been asking for inquiries

of the Chair now for about three years, and that's the only

time the Chair has ever responded to me that seems very

clear. Well, it doesn't seem very clear to me, and 1 would
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like a ruling from the Parliamentarian or the Chief of

Staff or your chief legal counsel (as soon as he gets off

the phone to Arlington or wherever he's calling), and I

would ask you to give serious consideration to Rule 27.

One of the fundamental precepts here is that any Member, on

either side of the aisle, has a right to have his or her

Bill heard in committeeo''

Speaker Currie: ''But...but that's what said, Representative:

35% of the Members of the committee did not act to post

this Bill. We're looking at a Motion from Representative

Cowlishaw to waive the sus...sus...posting notice

requirements, the requirements of Rule 20. So, Rule 27 is

not...not relevant to the current debate. That's my

ruling, and it still is.''

Black: ''Well, it may be...may be at a relevant at a later date.

A11 right. Then, let me hold that.''

Speaker Currie: ''Is there iurther discussion? Representative

Cowlishaw, to close.''

Cowlishaw: ''Thank you very much, Madam Speaker, Ladies and

Gentlemen of the House. Because of a clear

misunderstanding (that's all it can be called), many of us

who 'serve on this committee (and I might add some of those

people are not on this side of the aisle) were under the

impression that a Bill that was posted to the full

committee would be carried over to this week it was not

heard. I was supposed to present this 3ill the

subcommittee, but we had so many people there to present

3ills, who do not serve on those...on the committee, that

it seemed only courteous to 1et them present their Bills

first. This was an honest misunderstanding. It has

nothing to do with the, generally, wonderful cooperationbof

the chairman of this committee and myself. However,
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because of that misunderstanding, have not asked for any

of the other Bills by any of the other Sponsors, of whom

there are...of which there are virtually dozens, to be

heard tomorrow because of this misunderstanding. I asked

only for this Bill, because it is a Bill that is sponsored

by my leader, Lee Daniels; and, respect for Leader

Daniels, it would seem to me that we could, at least, hear

(for goodness' sake) his Bill, and I ask for a Roll Call

Vote on this Motion.H

Speaker Currie: ''Representative Cowlishaw has moved to suspend

the posting requirements on House Bill 39, so that may

be heard in Elementary and Secondary Education Committee

tomorrowz and, on that Motion, all in favor vote 'aye'; all

opposed vote 'no'. Voting is open. This Motion takes 71

votes. Have all voted who wish? Have all voted who wish?

Have all voted to wish...who wish? The Clerk will take the

record. On this Motion, there are 71 voting...sorry...

On this Motion, there are 51 voting 'aye', 41 voting 'no',

and the Motion fails. Are there further Motions,

announcements, to come before the chamber? Representative

Black, for what reason do you rise?''

Black: ''Thank you very much, Madam Speaker. I...I'm amazed.

really thought that Motion would pass; but, since it

didn't, then would ask that you invoke...Rule

according to the House Rules, and 1 am joined byop.more
than 35% of the Members of the House Education Committee

asking that this Bill be posted for a...hearing.''

Speaker Currie: ''Too late, Representative.''

Black: ''How do you fiqure that, Madam Speaker?''

Speaker Currie: ''Thirty-five percent could have requested this

posting six-and-a-half days ago. That is... This rule

provides for the option in case the chair of a committee
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refuses to post a Bill; provides an option for an

alternate way of posting, but whichever way the posting

happens, it's still the six-and-a-half day rule that would

apply, and you're too late. But it was a good try.''

Black: ''But...wait...what rule...what rule...''

Speake: Currie: ''See, effect, you look at House Rule 20,

20(b), 'the time of the posting may not be later 'than 12:00

noon on the day following the regularly scheduled meeting

day for the committee, but not less than six-and-a-half

days prior to the meeting'. And, House Rule 27, the one

that you were..wasking about, really just provides for an

alternate way 'of posting before the six-and-a-half-day

notice provision must be met.''

Black: ''Well, ...in all due respect, Madam Speaker, it was...it

was..oit was understood that all Bills would be posted.

Now, Rule 20, believe, can be suspended by...by what

VOte?''

Speaker Currie: ''Seventy-one votes, Sir.''

Black: ''Why am 1 not surprised?''

Speaker Currie: ''And that would be in Rule 20(k).''

Black: ''Yes see that. Well, 1...1...1 see no reason to keep

us here on what you have, obviously, already decided is a

moot question, but I just simply say to the Chair, and I
simply say to those Members who wanna go wherever it is you

wanna go, rather than practice inherent fairness, thisfll

come back to haunt every Member of this chamber. When you

can't get a Bill posted and heard before committee, under

the machinations (no matter what you call it - a

manipulation of the rules) and ignoring basic rights of

both parties, then woe be to you, Madam Speaker. This will

come home to roost; I tell you that.''

Speaker Currie: ''Thank you, Representative. The Chair would just
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like to point out that this Bill was posted three or four

times during committee hearings. The Sponsor failed to

appear to present...his..olegislation. No further business

to come before the House... No: wait a minute. We think

there's no further business to come before the House...

Just a moment. No further business to come before the

chamber, Representative Giorgi moves the house stand

adjourned until the hour of 2:00 tomorrow, Wednesday, March
3l. On that Motion, a1l in favor signify by saying 'aye';

opposed, 'no'. The 'ayes' have The Motion is adopted,

and this House now stands adjournedw''
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